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Greetings,  

    Letôs walk together for a while and ask where we begin to build a world where love can grow and hope can 
enter in, to be the hands of healing and to plant the seed of peace, come and know Godôs grace.  All are welcome 
to the love of God for us to share. ñWelcomeò É2007 Abingdon Press (Alt) 

    This was the opening at the first meeting of Conference Officers of this new year.  We began our retreat with 
a session about prayer and I would like to share it with you.    

O God, source of all that makes life possible, giver of all that makes life good: 

We gather to give you our thanks, yet we confess that we have often failed to live our thankfulness. 

What we have we take for granted, and we grumble about what we lack. 

We have squandered your bounty, with little thought of those who will come after us. 

We are more troubled by the few who have more than by the many who have less. 

Forgive us, O God.   And teach us to make gratitude and sharing our way of life; 

Through the grace of Jesus Christ. Amen. 

In 1 Timothy 2:1-7 (CEB)    Paul writes to Timothy - Prayer for everyone 
2 First of all, then, I ask that requests, prayers, petitions, and thanksgiving be made for all people. 2 Pray for 
kings and everyone who is in authority so that we can live a quiet and peaceful life in complete godliness 
and dignity. 3 This is right and it pleases God our savior, 4 who wants all people to be saved and to come to 
a knowledge of the truth. 5 There is one God and one mediator between God and humanity, the human 
Christ Jesus, 6 who gave himself as a payment to set all people free. This was a testimony that was given at 
the right time. 7 I was appointed to be a preacher and apostle of this testimonyɂ)ȭÍ ÔÅÌÌÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ 
)ȭÍ ÎÏÔ ÌÙÉÎÇȦ )ȭÍ Á ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 'ÅÎÔÉÌÅÓ ÉÎ ÆÁÉÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÔÒÕÔÈȢ 

    Did you know that two-thirds of the world goes to bed hungry every night? One-third of the world is 
underfed, and one-third of the world is starving. As a matter of fact, thirty people starve to death in this 
world every single minute. Then we complain about dirty dishes. Nobody dislikes dirty dishes more than 
I do, but maybe we ought to be thankful for them.  
 

    Thank God for dirty dishes 
    they have a tale to tell;  
    While others may go hungry 
    we've eaten very well. 

With home, health, and happiness 
I should not want to fuss; 
By the stack of evidence before me 
God's been very good to us! 

 

   How do we express our gratitude to the God who gives us all blessings, through prayer. Giving thanks 
to God is one of the key components of any Christian prayer.  Prayers can take many forms. One of 
the oldest and most common is called the collect. Youôve probably prayed a collect many times without 
knowing what it was. 

A collect includes 5 parts they are, with example 

    a) a descriptive address, ñLoving Godò 

    b) a clause referring to some attribute or saving act of God which forms the basis for the petition,  

        ñgiver of all good giftsò  

    c) the petition, ñprovide for us our daily breadò 

    d) the desired result or benefit from the granting of the petition, ñthat we may have the strength to    

        serve youò 

    e)  the doxological conclusion. ñthrough Jesus Christ the Lord. Amenò 
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Loving God, provider of all good gifts, provide for us our daily bread, that we may have the strength to 
serve you. Through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 

    Another longer form is called ñHow to have a conversation with God:10 Steps to Powerful Prayerò  
By the Hurlbut Prayer fellowship 

Letôs look closely at each of the 10 steps. 
 

1. PREPARATION 

We are told in the Bible to pray without ceasing, 
so sometimes we just have to dig in and pray. 
 

If you saw the movie War room that deals more 
with a specific time set aside for prayer. In that 
case we prepare physically, a quiet place, our 
prayer list, our Bible, etc.  Then we need to 
prepare our heart.  God is the instigator of prayer. 
The desire to pray is the result of his Spirit 
creating the longing to talk to God and to listen to 
what he tells us. 

 

2. PRAISE 

God asks us to praise him ï we were created to 
praise him. Praise opens our minds and hearts to 
flow in communion with God. 

 

3. CONFESSION 

Authentic confession is to allow the Lord to press 
to the deeper levels of our lives, to point out what 
God wants us to confess. Confession is to say: 
Lord, show me anything that is standing between 
you and me, or between me and any other human 
being. 

  

4. THANKSGIVING 
It is not just listing our blessings but 
acknowledging the greatest blessing of all: the 
unmerited grace of the cross. 

 

5. INSPIRATION 
To know what to ask.  
God will speak to us through the Scriptures. We 
are given insights and wisdom we could not have 
achieved by ourselves. 

 

6. INTERCESSION 
For the needs of others 
The mystery of the Lordôs providential 
management of the lives of his people is that he 
often waits to bless the people of our lives until 
we pray.  Jesus said: ñWhatever you ask in my 
name I will do.ò 

 
7. SUPPLICATION 

For our needs 
Prayer for own needs is done with the same 
assurance that we pray for the needs of others. 
We belong to him and if we are willing, he will 
make each step of our path clearly lighted by 
daily, moment by moment guidance. 

 

8. GUIDANCE 
Choices must be made- decisions are always 
before us. 

             God knows what is best for us. Psalm 32:8 says,                              
ñI will instruct you and teach you the way you 
should go.ò When we want to know Godôs will 
three things must line up: 

 The inward impulse 

 The Word of God 

 The trend of circumstances. 

Therefore it is  

God in the heart compelling us forward 

God in the book giving understanding as to what 
he says in the heart  

God in the circumstances. 

Never start until all three agree. 

Thatôs a bit confusing, another way to look at it; 
when you are following Godôs will, doors will 
open, you wonôt have to fight, if itôs right it will be 
smooth sailing. 

 

9. COMMITMENT 
It is relinquishing to the Lord the control of 
ourselves, others, and our needs, especially our 
fears and frustrations. 

 

10. EMPOWERMENT 
This comes with the anointing of the Spirit.  
The Lord provides for what he guides. Our 
concluding petition in every prayer is for the 
anointing of his Spirit to be able to do his will by 
his power. 

        As Jesus Prayed not my will but thy will be done. 
 

As we begin this new year of following our ñMissionò of being a community of women whose purpose is to 
know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative, 
supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of mission through participation in the global ministries 
of the church, we should remember to always make prayer our first priority, and I ask all to participate in the 
40 Days of Prayer for General Conference.   
 

Joyfully Serving, 
Becky Sutton, President 
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Happy New Year!  The year 2019 is our sesquicentennial year and is going to be an exciting time for 

United Methodist Women. Last year our 2018-19 biennial theme, ñRemember the Past, 

Embrace the Present, Transform the Future,ò focused on the BOLD women of the 

present with Pastor Lu Ann Youngmanôs powerful message at Annual 

Celebration. This year we will look at ways we can ñtransform the futureò for 

women, children and youth. Infant mortality will be our focus at Annual 

Celebration 2019 with our scripture being Psalm 127:3a, ñNo doubt about it: 

children are a gift from the LORD.ò Plan to attend the event, October 25-26, 

hosted by Canal District to learn the facts about infant mortality in NE Ohio 

and ways these precious gifts from God can be assured of a healthy infancy. If 

you have not planned all your programs for 2019, how about a birthday party for 

UMW? This is something that could be planned for a Saturday morning or Sunday afternoon and 

include the entire church, especially children and younger women. Weôre the largest faith-based 

womenôs organization in the world and we need to get the word out. God bless you; have a great year. 

  Susan Huston, Vice President 

 

 

Annual Celebration  

Susannah Wesley showed up at Annual Celebration 2018.   
Who do you think will be coming this year?   

Why not come and find out? 

Friday, October 25, 2019 - Saturday, October 26 
Canal District 

More details coming. 

 
 
Greetings to my sisters in Christ, 

I am your new MN&O person for the conference. MN&O means membership, nurture and outreach.   
Membership entails counting our members and reporting them to the national division in New York.  

Please remember local unitΩs membership totals are due by March 31. If you have any questions on this please 
let me know. 

Nurture is what we need to do for each other whether it is a local unit, district or just sisters in Christ.  I 
plan to contact each one of the district MN&O coordinators.  We can meet to share ideas and support one 
another.  Serving together and hoping to 
help with nurturing each and every 
district counterpart will in turn help to 
nurture our local UMW communities. 

Outreach is how we can reach out 
to support our own member plus 
potential members. I am planning on sharing with each one just how we can do that and fulfill our purpose.  

Personally, I have been a UMW since 1980 and have served many local offices as well as district 
president, program resources and education and interpretation. I am a nurse and mother to two grown children 
a son and daughter. My daughter married in 2018 and will make me a grandmother this year. I am so excited.  

Margaret Harvey 
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Rights of Membership* 
 

Through membership in United Methodist Women, a woman has the right to expect: 

à  Education, training, and experience in understanding the organization and fulfilling the PURPOSE; 

à  Resources that nurture growth, inform and stimulate, for example, îResponseï magazine; 

à  Information that relates to world issues and leads to increased identification with women around 
the world; 

à  Recognition of her contribution as a member of the organization; 

à  Ways to communicate her concerns to United Methodist Women, Inc. (National Office); 

à  Opportunities for a variety of ways to serve and volunteer; and 

à  Membership in Church Women United and the World Federation of Methodist and Uniting Church 
Women (As members of these two organizations, women strive for an ecumenical and international 
community through unity of spirit and purpose, understanding the meaning of justice and freedom, and a 
commitment to the Gospel.) 

 

     Responsibilities of Membership* 
 

In the organization of United Methodist Women, members have the following responsibilities: 

à  To understand and be supportive of the organization and its PURPOSE; 

à  To participate in program activities; 

à  To keep informed about the programs and ongoing concerns of United Methodist Women; 

à  To subscribe to îResponseï magazine, the official program journal of United Methodist Women; 

à  To attend training for local units; 

à  To participate in the mission studies; 

à  To use the Program Book for United Methodist Women; 

à  To engage in critical analysis and active listening while remaining open to different views and 
other perceptions; 

à  To use official sources of information; and 

à  To interpret the PURPOSE of United Methodist Women. 
 

In addition, members are strongly urged to avail themselves of the opportunity to attend the 
conference Mission u, and district and conference annual meeting, spring meeting, and retreats.   

*Updated from the 2009-2012 United Methodist Women Handbook 
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The Seeds We Plant  
 
Mary, Cathy, and Janie are all from the same small town and were actually in the same 

grade but started out at different schools.  Mary grew up in the poorer part of town; while 
the other two were more in the middle class.  The town got a new school superintendent 
who convinced the school board to create a junior high.  This meant that the three girls 

would now be schooled in the same building.  Mary planned on getting married and 
raising a family; Cathy planned on getting married but working outside of the home as a 
secretary; and Janie was going to college and moving to some big city. 
 
The first week of junior high Janie noticed Mary as they passed while changing classes.  She 
had on a well-worn dress but was neat and clean.  Her small mouth had a tiny shy smile like 
she knew a secret that no one else did.  Janie liked that so the next day Janie bumped Maryôs 
shoulder and smiled back.  They never really had a conversation until they shared a study hall 
freshman year and then later when they both joined Y-Teens.  Neither ever went to the otherôs 
house but they always had something good to say to each other when they met. 
 
Now on the other hand, Cathy and Janie knew each other from Sunday school, membership 
class, and Youth Fellowship.  Cathy had been to Janieôs 
home many times for different parties and youth meetings.  
In their sophomore year, Cathy had a life changing 
event.  Cathy now had a new baby brother and she was no 
longer an only child.   The little boy was adorable with blond 
curls, bright blue eyes, chubby cheeks and a smile that 
wouldnôt quit.  She wasnôt quite sure what to do about 
this because she both loved and resented this new comer.  
So Cathy carried her brother around.  But every time they 
came to a mirror, she would stop, point, and laugh.   
 
The three girls graduated together and moved on with 
their lives.  Mary did get married, have children, and 
has grandchildren as well.  Janie did go to college, 
graduate, and then went back to school for more.  Janie also 
made it to the big city, worked hard, traveled hard, and 
burned out.  Cathyôs family moved right after graduation.  
The last thing she told Janie before leaving was her little 
brother was afraid of mirrors.  He screamed every time he 
came near one because he believed he was really ugly and people would laugh at him. 
 
Their 50th reunion was this past July.  Janie went for the first time.  Did she look for both women?  
No, she did not.  Neither Mary nor Cathy showed.  Which one did Janie watch for and which 
did she not even remember until a couple of weeks later?  Each of our little actions, thoughts, 
and words plant seeds, nurture them, or stunt their growth.  The seeds we plant are only the 
size of a mustard seed, but what will they grow into?     

Submitted by Beth Saling, Janieôs friend. 
 

A tiny seed is planted; 
What will be is hard to 

know. 
Will it grow tall and pretty? 
Only God can make it so. 

 
A tiny seed can wither, 

A tiny seed can blossom, 
A tiny seed shows wonder, 

A tiny seed is awesome. 
 

A seed is small and fragile; 
It can take a lot of care. 

Remember how to nurture, 
With bright singing if you 

dare. 
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Hello to all UMW Brothers and Sisters, Happy New Year!!!   
 
It has been a very mild winter so far; I think we had more snow in November.  But, we know 
that it is coming, so please be careful out there.  And while you are doing so, why not reflect 
and act on our four main social issues are still: climate 
justice; maternal and child health; racial and gender justice; 
and economic inequality? 
 
On January 4th, I received a lengthy e-mail from Carol 
Barton, UMW Executive for Community Action, in New York.  
This was regarding the postcards we filled out during this 
past year.  5,000 postcards were delivered to Wendyôs Headquarters on November 15, 2018.  
The group was not able to meet with management in person, so the postcards were delivered 
by mail to the CEO, Mr. Todd Penegor.  There were rallies held outside of Wendyôs 
Headquarters in Dublin, Ohio.  At this rally was our very own Kathy Kuhn and Kristina DuBois.  
There were also women from West Ohio Conference, New York Conference, Florida 
Conference, more from East Ohio Conference, Coalition of Immokalee Workers, National Farm 
Worker Ministry Board Worker, etc.  The day itself was not pleasant weather wise.  The ladies 
marched and chanted in the icy, pelting rain.  I was told one the most unique sights was the 
fountain in front of the main entrance.  The trees surrounding it were basically bare of leaves 

but were decorated with ice and snow.  The fountain itself had 
water running down and over the tiers!   
 
As the women were not óallowedô on Wendyôs property, the 
ladies marched in a circle on the sidewalk close to the main 
entrance.  The drivers on the four-lane in front paid little 
attention and pedestrians walked around without paying much 
attention.  Part of that may have been paper-based signs wilt 

in the rain.  But the women did take their stand and a document was read by the two Ohio 
Conference presidents.  At this time, I am not aware of any response from Wendyôs.  But we 
did try and will keep doing so.  
 
Hoping to see you this summer at Mount Union for Mission u.  
Remember that there are scholarships available if you have never 
attended.  Lifelong friendships can be made.  Almost twenty years 
ago, (when I went to my first schools of Christian mission back then), 
I roomed with Barb Eckhardt.  Every year, I look for a Christmas card 
from her. 
 
Take care everyone.  Blessings to all, 
Sue McKay, Social Action 
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